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Please confirm that the Parkway Closure plan has been canceled. The lack of any response by you 

or the State to address the Town of Grand Island and its residents' serious safety concerns, after 

committing to do so at the November 2016 meeting (no traffic calming plans or plan of any form 

has been provided as committed) supports the conclusion that this project has been canceled. 

The Grand Island Town Board rejected the Parkway closure plan on 01-August 2016 due to serious 

safety concerns impacting the hundreds of residents located along Whitehaven, Staley, Bedell, Love, 

Fix and Bush Roads as well as the West River service road. A viable plan, that did not degrade area 

resident safety, was approved by the Town that did not involve closing the Parkway. 

The roads that would be most impacted by the Parkway closure have no sidewalks or shoulders and 

most are very narrow. All of these roads are used daily by pedestrians to walk their dogs, bike, and 

jog. Obsolete in their design, most of these roads would not be built today because they lack the 

present- day features which reduce the risk of traumatic injuries to pedestrians. Intentionally 

increasing traffic along these roads when viable safer alternatives exist would be negligent and 

morally irresponsible. 

In this region a number of high profile pedestrian-motor vehicle accidents have recently occurred 

along similarly deficiently designed roads. These cases involved loss of life and traumatic life 

changing injuries. It is incumbent on all our public transportation officials to make every effort to 

prevent these tragedies. 

Closing the Parkway will add greater than 1500 cars, and therefore chances, of a similar traumatic 

injury accident occurring daily in Grand Island on these deficiently designed roads. 






